                                         Olney Memories # 57
Hello everyone and Happy Fall Season!  I’m still wondering where the summer went so fast!  


You might like to know that the number on the Olney Memories mailing list is still growing, it’s up to 511 people now!  
Just another reminder to let me know when your e-mail changes so you won’t miss out on the issues of Olney Memories!  

Thanks and Happy Reading…………………….

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com 

Class of 1960

===============================================================
Timothy Jones

unclefroggie@netscape.net
Did I scare everyone off.  I didn't get a single response from all the historical research I provided about Olney.  I didn't even here from Gary Totten Daily Mail, 50 some years ago who reportedly had a world class Butterfly Collection.   He  lived a hermits life along the railroad tracks , I believe it was just south of the Illinois 130 railroad tracks.   Perhaps Jim Dale would know something about this man.
, a child hood friend.   We both worked in government service fore many years.  Just kidding a little Gary.

In reference to Olney Memories 54 and 55,  I would like to get some input.

I am also looking for information about a type setter for the Olney
Timothy Jones

Class of  ‘66

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Carol  Vaughn Schafer
schafer_ce@yahoo.com
I so enjoy reading the memories!  I wondered if anyone remembers when Quayle's had Aunt Jemima for the day or maybe two?  I remember being fascinated by her as she cooked pancakes for people in the front part of the store.  I also asked her questions and received some great answers.  She let me help her put some items below a counter she was using.  My arm was next to hers.  I commented that she sure was darker than I was.  She replied, "Well, child, people are a lot like cookies, God just left me in the oven longer, but we're all the same inside - good!"

  Another memory is the darkness of the Murray Hardware Store.  I remember having to go in the front and walk to the back over that creaky floor.  It always seemed so dark in there, but there would always be some men in the back part, visiting.  

  Other "store" memories include the entry fan and creaking floor at the old IGA in the middle of the block on Main, and the dog and huge ? whatever it was called in the RCA window around the area that became Don's Department Store.  Oh, department stores, remember the "line" that went from the upstairs at Penny's back down when you paid?  The clerk would take your money, either put it in something or clip it and it would head upstairs.

  One very special memory, especially during the heat of the summer, was riding our bicycles up to the old ice house, putting our money in and waiting for that block of ice to rumble, rumble down the ramps.  Half the fun was the wait!  Of course, summers weren't anything without  Miss Fletcher's summer story hour.  Bless that woman!  Did you know she LOVED red shoes?  I met her in a shoe store when I was grown and she was buying red shoes.  She said she just loved that primary color!  She taught my dad and all nine of the Vaughn children.  Her patience was unbelievable!  I don't remember her ever losing her temper.  To this day, I can hear her reading certain stories.  She was a most dedicated, talented teacher!

  Does anyone else remember the fire escapes that went up the side of the old sanitarium?  They were great to climb up and visit with people in the hospital.  Of course, you didn't want to get caught!  Maybe that was just a Vaughn thing, since we were often visiting a new brother or sister!

  We were so lucky to grow up in such a great place!

  Greetings and best wishes for a great summer to all of you!  Keep the memories coming!

Carol Schafer

Class of ‘65

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Rich Wilson

Wilson761@aol.com 



 Just a few comments about prior OMs.

About the "HISTORY OF OLNEY" Reprint: When Olney held its semi-quasi-sesqui-centennial (? or whatever) celebration back in the 60's most of the men in town grew face whiskers or beards or faced the consequences.  One of the consequences was being sprayed with shaving cream. It was all in good fun. I recall one of the local firemen with some gravy on his beard singing "Oh a little bit of gravy helps the whiskers lay down ..." to the same tune of "A little bit of sugar helps the medicine go down..." Oddly the mere fact that men from Olney were sporting beards (pre-hippie era) really did help promote the city celebration around Southern Illinois. But I worked for the Olney Daily Mail at the time and I recall going to Taylor's Print Shop and picking up some re-prints of the "History of Olney".  It was a checkbook sized booklet with a green cover and about that thick too.  I still have mine around somewhere unless it went bye-bye in a yard sale or a paper drive. As I recall (from the reprint) one of the earliest settlements in what later became Olney was a cabin located about where the old Olney Drive-In Theater used to be.  But as a prior OM stated: it was rumored to be out there in the bottoms somewhere.

"GREEN LIGHT ROAD" was as described and the "lover's lane" was actually an abandoned farm road leading out to a former pasture. That "urban legend" about "the claw" being found on a door handle, or an axe embedded in the trunk lid, or a bloody hand tapping on the car roof, (during a passionate session inside the car) has been made into a horror movie - maybe several times - and a real hoot to watch.  May be the laughter is more of a relief knowing the story wasn't true.  It's not true, is it?  It's not, is it?  

The "TIGER'S DEN", reminds me of a former Olney pizza place that has a story of its own. As I recall it was The History Channel in early July, 2007, that aired an hour special on the Mafia in Sicily. One segment of the show detailed events leading up to the assassination of the lead prosecutor and magistrate who were jailing members of the Mafia.  The show revealed that the Mafia had trained 100's of young Sicilian men to operate pizza parlors as part of a drug distribution network the mafia was setting up across the USA. Time Magazine had a feature article on the network and named the pizza parlor in Olney that was part of that network many years ago. As I recall "The Tiger's Den" itself was not part of that enterprise; but the prior pizza tenant was. I'd heard rumors at the bank that the pizza business was lucrative because the owner drove an expensive car and had an impressive cash balance at the bank. Later someone mentioned it odd that men in expensive 3-piece suits were seen late at night in the pizza parlor's kitchen and they weren't making pizzas! Hey, if the seersucker suit fits, wear it :-)  

I'd forgotten that Shipley had been sheriff before going national. I agree that he was a popular sheriff.  During the election campaign many locals had mixed feelings about electing him to national office because he would be a loss to the community. I still respect his action in dealing with some of the carnie folks who showed up at the county fair. Frankly there are many vendors at those events that are selling food or rides that are safe and a good value. I had a fresh look after spending some time getting an education in the matter from a member of a state agency that regulates carnivals and such. Accidents and trouble is not good for business. Then there are others who are up to no good and need to be run out of town or jailed. There may be mixed reviews on how successful Shipley's effort was but as I recall word got out to the worst offenders to "keep on truckin" when the Olney Fair was in progress. We were all better off as a result.  I know, I've represented some of those nasty SOB's since then and believe me, Olney doesn't need that sort even stopping to buy gas as they boogie on down the road on their eventual way "to the Big House" should they live that much longer.

Later - Rich in ATL

Class of ‘68

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Billy Bender

bbender8@verizon.net
YEAR  1955
  
 
That's  only 52 years ago!  
Comments made in  the year 1955:  
[image: image1]"I'll tell you one thing, if things keep going the way they are, it's going to be impossible to buy a week's groceries for $20."

"Have you seen the  new cars coming out next year? It won't be long before $2000 will only buy a  used one." 

"If  cigarettes keep going up in price, I'm going to quit. A quarter a pack is  ridiculous." 

"Did you hear the post office is thinking about charging a dime just to mail a  letter?"

"If they raise the minimum wage to $1, nobody will be able to hire outside help at the store." 

"When I first started driving, who would have thought gas would someday cost 29  cents a gallon. Guess we'd be better off leaving the car in the garage"  


"Kids today are impossible. Those duck tail hair cuts make it impossible to stay groomed. Next thing you know, boys will be wearing their hair as long as the  girls." 

[image: image2]'m afraid to send  my kids to the movies any more. Ever since they let Clark Gable get by with saying  'damn' in 'Gone With The Wind,' it seems every new movie has either "hell"  or "damn" in it. 

"I  read the other day where some scientist thinks it's possible to put a man on  the moon by the end of the century They even have some fellows they call astronauts preparing for it down in Texas " 

"Did you see where some baseball player just signed a contract for $75,000 a year just to  play ball? It wouldn't surprise me if someday they'll be making more than  the president." 

"I never thought I'd see the day all our kitchen appliances would be electric. They  are even making electric typewriters now." 

[image: image3]
"It's too bad  things are so tough nowadays. I see where a few married women are having to work to make ends meet." 


"It won't be long before young couples  are going to have to hire someone to watch their kids so they can both work." 


"Marriage  doesn't mean a thing any more; those Hollywood stars seem to be getting divorced at the drop of a hat" 


"I'm just  afraid the Volkswagen car is going to open the door to a whole lot of  foreign business." 

[image: image4]
"Thank goodness  I won't live to see the day when the Government takes half our income  in taxes. I sometimes wonder if we are electing the best people to  congress." 

"The drive-in restaurant is convenient in nice weather, but I seriously doubt they will ever catch on." 

"There is no  sense going to Lincoln or Omaha anymore for a  weekend. It costs nearly $15 a night to stay in a hotel."  

"No one can  afford to be sick any more; $35 a day in the hospital is too rich for my  blood." 

"If they think I'll pay 50 cents for a hair cut, forget it." 


Know friends  who would get a kick out of these? Pass it on! 

Billy Bender

Class of ‘54

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Jim Dale—

jdale@uark.edu
Chickens and Miscellaneous—Although I did not live in the country, I had friends that did and I would sometimes visit with them there. Years ago it was difficult to tell where the town ended and the country began. At the edge of town people often had chickens, maybe a milk cow and sometimes one or two pigs for fattening. Even in town people often had a chicken yard so they could get eggs and have chickens to fry or bake. The only bad thing about chickens in the heart of town would be if they had a rooster or roosters. Not everyone appreciated having an automatic alarm clock crowing every day at the crack of dawn. On the edge of town if they had a milk cow it would sometimes have a little fenced in area of its own and usually a little lean-to cow barn where she could go in bad weather. During the day the cow might be staked out in a vacant lot or alley so she could have some grass. If they had pigs they often had two. They would butcher one for their own use so they could have sausage, pork chops, and ham, and they would sell the other one for some ready cash. Butchering was usually done when the weather got pretty cold since there was not very good refrigeration available. Excess sausage was often cooked and the put up in glass fruit jars along with the grease. Such sausage was fairly good soon after it was put up, but after a while it started tasting pretty strong. Some of it may have ended up going back to feeding another hog. 

Back to the chickens. As kids, we did what we referred to as hypnotizing chickens. We would take a chicken, preferably a hen, and hold it down with its nose touching the ground.  With one of our fingers we would then repeatedly draw a line on the ground away from the chicken’s nose. After drawing the line a few times we then let go of the chicken and it would often stay in that position for quite a while. We considered that we had hypnotized the chicken. It is obvious that we were hard up for something to do. Another thing we did with chickens was to put kernels of corn between our bare toes and then let chickens peck them out. Even if they were fairly accurate the chickens usually pecked your toes in the process and it hurt. I do not remember the details but think that the person that let the chickens peck out the most kernels without wincing was the winner. I would be interested in knowing whether other kids did such chicken tricks or whether I and my generation were the only ones with such weird entertainment ideas. 

Jim Dale—

Class of 1940

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Dorothy Leet Baugh

 dl_baugh@msn.com
I have not had time to write but in saving the Olney memories I came across one that mentioned Central.  Here are two pictures I remembered having.  I am the second one from the left in the 4th grade and in back row in the 5th and 6th class.

[image: image5.jpg]



Dorothy Leet Baugh

OTHS class of 1942.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Below is the current list of the Olney Memories group that has chosen to give out their names and e-mails so they may communicate with each other.  If you find any errors, let me know & I will correct them.  Also if any others of you wish to add your name to the list, let me know and I will add your name to the list.  Thank you.
Ann

	1.
	Berger, Paul
	bergerpm@tds.net 
	 ‘50

	2.
	Totten, Gary
	totten@shawneelink.net
	 ‘65

	3.
	Dean, Tim
	tdean68@cox.net
	 ‘63

	4. 
	Welker, Vance
	vwelker0813@earthlink.net
	 ‘71

	5. 
	Byers, Kay (Dowden)
	kbyers@lps.org
	 ‘67

	6.
	Hursta, Kathy (Kuenstler)
	gmkat@hotmail.com
	 ‘74

	7.
	Barnett, Mary Kay Crites
	marykaybarnett@yahoo.com,
	 ‘63

	8.
	Hill, Steve
	steve.hill@va.metrocast.net,

shill@techman.com, 
	 ‘72

	9.
	Scherer, Don
	Don_Scherer@msn.com
	 ‘54

	10.
	Koertge, Henry
	HKoertge58@aol.com
	 ‘54

	11.
	Petterson, Linda (Stanford) 
	lppettsn@earthlink.net
	 ‘51

	12.
	Goss, Donna (Sterchi)
	dgdg@shawneelink.net
	 ‘56

	13.
	Meyer, Ann (Kribbs)
	Anne@PrinterPartSmart.com
	 ‘61

	14.
	Alptekin, Peggy (Weiler)
	peggy.alptekin@gmail.com
	 ‘66

	15.
	Lowery, Rod
	rodstoy43@webtv.net
	 ‘61

	16.
	Noonan, Karen (Witt)
	Krrtnoonan@aol.com
	 ‘57

	17.
	Eckl, Goldie (Walker
	Eckl@isu.isunet.edu
	 ‘58

	18.
	Fuschak, Janis (Dean)
	dfuschak@wabash.net  
	 ‘58

	19.
	Brooks, Dennis   * parents Kenneth Brooks (Alva/Edna 
Brooks) and Nancy Kesler (Isaac/Dora Kesler).
	brooksfoto@hotmail.com
	

	20.
	Todd, Marcia (Bristow)
	Petesake1@verizon.net
	 ‘59

	21.
	Clodfelter, Galen & Sondra (Brinkley)
	Clodzy@wvc.net
	 ‘59

	22.
	Neeley, Wayne
	Wneeley@aol.com
	 ‘60

	23.
	Tompson, Jack
	jrtompson@comcast.net
	 ‘60

	24.
	Tompson, Sharron
	sharrontompson@comcast.net
	 ‘60

	25.  
	Rusk, Phyllis (Hahn)
	ruskpa@earthlink.net
	 ‘58

	26.
	Rynard, Sally (Byrne)
	sallyry@comcast.net
	 ‘58

	27.
	Berger, Douglas
	douglasberger@nyc.rr.com
	 ‘78

	28.
	Wilson, Ralph
	willu@alltel.net,
	 ‘59

	29. 
	Roth, George
	gsroth2@verizon.net
	

	30.
	Dean, Gloria
	masdean33@sbcglobal.net
	 ‘50

	31.
	Van Matre, Frank & Pat (Barnes)
	vanmatrefp@otbnet.com
	 ’56 & ‘54

	32.
	Doolin, Marvin
	Marvin2@starband.net
	 ‘62

	33.
	Day, Gwen (McDonald, Judge)
	doveharp@sbcglobal.net,
	 ‘55

	34.
	Hertendy, (Noerenberg), Martha Jane
	mhertendy@cogeco.ca
	 ‘72

	35.
	Dale, Jim
	jdale@uark.edu
	 ‘40

	36.
	Robinson, Elthea (Kieffer) 
	elliebob16@msn.com
	 ‘62

	37.
	Boxell, Neil & Marla (Beam)
	mboxell936@windstream.net
	  ’67 & ‘71

	38.
	Miller, Suzanne, (Conouor)
	smscooter@verzion.net
	 ‘50

	39.
	Pittman, Bob
	bobpittman@fuse.net
	 ‘68

	40.
	Morris, Ron
	morrischnsw@aol.com
	 ‘60

	41. 
	Harrison, Pat
	pat2shy16@hotmail.com
	 ‘60

	42.
	Robinson, Kim
	kerbnsn@ameritech.net
	 ‘73

	43.
	Cox, Ted & Ruth Ann (Johnston)
	ranncox@tctwest.net
	 ‘46

	44.
	Ervin, Bill
	buddiesdad@msn.com
	 ‘56

	45.
	Gant, JoAnn  (Baltimore)
	JoGant@aol.com
	 ‘65

	46.
	Deffendall, Nancy (Richey)
	reddirt1@hotmail.com
	 ‘61

	47.
	Scherer, Jerry
	jerrycars@aol.com
	 ‘50

	48.
	Summers, John B.  M.D.
	HLPMATE284@aol.com
	 ‘40

	49.
	Navolt, Dallas
	DallasTQPP@aol.com
	 ‘58

	50.
	York, Marjorie (McKinney)
	LMYORK@insightbb.com
	 ‘61

	51.
	Rooney, Julia (Maas)
	JuliaR315@msn.com
	 ‘48

	52.
	Schafer, Carol (Vaughn)
	schafer_ce@yahoo.com
	 ‘65

	53.
	Rariden, June
	jgranny@verizon.net
	

	54.
	Muehling, Sheila (Hagen)
	smuehling@skmltd.com
	 ‘66

	55.
	Hilk, Carolyn (Michels)
	carolyn@hilk.org
	 ‘58

	56.
	Provines, Mike
	mjprovines@bellsouth.net
	 ‘65

	57.
	Jim Totten 

Christine Totten (Keiffer)
	jctotten@verizon.net
	 ’56 & 70

	58.
	Lewis, Cindy (Shipley)
	kwstmama@yahoo.com
	 ‘66

	59. 
	Bosecker, Ramah, (Fary)
	ramahsmail@mac.com
	 ‘60

	60.
	Gross, Vernon

Gross, Linda (Hawkins)
	tex5757@aol.com
luna5656@aol.com                                      
	‘57

‘56

	61.
	Hill, Ann (Landenberger)
	anthill3@hotmail.com
	

	62.
	Noerenberg, Paul
	pfnoeren@pdnt.com
	 ‘67

	63.
	Gard, Maidi, (Fye)
	fyebargard@aol.com
	 ‘62

	64.
	Berger, Alice (Godfrey)
	alb2803@insightbb.com 
	 ‘58

	65.
	Summers, Gene
	Geneed309@aol.com
	 ‘36

	66.
	Pool, Stan
	sepgsp@verizon.net,
	 ‘59

	67.
	Peters, (Elliott) Nellie
	Nlpeters@aol.com,
	 ‘46

	68.
	Lewis, Cindy (Shipley)
	kwstmama@yahoo.com,
	 ‘66

	69.
	Shipley, Ann
	  ann62450@wabash.net,
	 ‘48

	70. 
	Shipley, Bud
	budshipley@insightbb.com, 
	 ‘71

	71.
	Boatman, Roger
	RogBoatman@aol.com, 
	 ‘65

	72.
	Boatman, Shirley (Hundley)
	RogBoatman@aol.com,
	 ‘67

	73.
	Burt, Sharron (Street)
	Trigger88@aol.com,
	 ‘60

	74.
	Zimmerle, Mike
	ztech1@verizon.net,
	 ‘71

	75. 
	Williams, Richard
	rrw41@earthlink.net, 
	 ‘60

	76.
	Ginder, Cheryl, (Hurt)
	lovey68@verizon.net, 
	 ‘68

	77.
	Lawrence, Judy (Michels)
	jkl2929@msn.com,
	 ‘60

	78.
	Lynn, Pam (Stouot)
	pjltx@aol.com, 
	‘73

	79.
	Blackburn, Richard
	richardblackburn@verizon.net, 
	 ‘52

	80.
	Franklin, Ann (Benson)
	afranklin86@verizon.net,
	 ‘64

	81.
	Dale ,Tony
	tonydale1@verizon.net, 
	

	82.
	Nelson, Larry
	LJN64@aol.com, 
	 ‘61

	83.
	Scherer, Ron
	ron@schererandcompany.com,
	 ‘62

	84.
	Bauman, Helen
	helenbauman@netzero.net,
	 ‘40

	85.
	Dycus,  Herma 
	herma@mymailstation.com, 
	 ‘36

	86.
	Cummins, Mary (Noerenberg)
	cummings_mary@msn.com, 

mcummings@ccrpc.org, 
	 ‘70

	87.
	Runyon, Rick
	rrunyon@runyoninsurance.com,
	 ‘74

	88.
	Totten, Sam & Marilyn
	smtotten@sbcglobal.net,
	 ‘50

	89.
	Harris, David
	deharris0623@sbcglobal.net,
	 ‘54

	90.
	Frtichey, John (Jack)
	fritchey@gmail.com,
	 ‘61

	91.
	Jones, Timothy
	unclefroggie@netscape.net, 
	 ‘66

	92.
	Fye, Jim
	    jim@bajacarports.com,               
	 ‘66

	93.
	Martin, Barb (Dodson) 
	bdmlinks@verizon.net,
	 ‘51

	94.
	Martin, Brad 

Tricia  (Davis)
	squirl48@wavecable.com,
	 ‘65

 ‘66

	95.
	Wood, Welby
	churchconsult@earthlink.net,
	 ‘60

	96.
	Zimmerle, Harvey 
	harveyzimm@aol.com,
	 ‘57

	97.
	Von Almen, Bill
	inriva1@bellsouth.net,
	 ‘45

	98.
	Miller, Faye
	pastafaye@netzero.net,
	 ‘60

	199.
	Swanson, Michelle (Smith) 
	michelleswanson@hotmail.com,
	 ‘83

	100.
	Wright, Harvey
	wrighth@gte.net,
	 ‘52

	101.
	Wright, Marilyn (Sterchi)
	wrighth@gte.net,
	 ‘52

	102.
	Cooney, Charlotte (Weber)
	ALOYSIUS59@aol.com,


	 ‘59

	103.
	Street, Dr. Gary
	chiroad@verizon.net, 
	 ‘62

	104. 
	Smith, Helen (Mullinax)
	Edhelen3@aol.com,
	 ‘49

	105.
	King, Kenna (Hayes)
	miracle7kk@hotmail.com,
	 ‘61

	106. 
	Harbaugh , Kay

 (Mc Carter) 
	philkay1@verizon.net,
	 ‘61

	107.
	Kallansrude, Carol
	caroledk@yahoo.com,
	 ‘60

	108.
	Ratcliffe, Ted
	ted.ratcliffe@verizon.net,
	 ‘56

	109.
	Miller, Shirley (Hilterbrand)
	shirleylmiller@webtv.net,
	 ‘54

	110. 
	Waxler, George Ann (Doan)
	gwaxler48@otbnet.com, 


	 ‘48



	111.
	Cooper, Bob
	bxxcooper@aol.com,
	 ‘58

	112.
	Cooper, Ann
	annxcooper@aol.com, 
	 ‘57

	113.
	Slape, Donna
	dslape@otbnet.com, 
	 ‘54

	114. 
	Sharp, Carolyn (Shedelbower)
	carolyns508@yahoo.com,
	 ,56

	115. 
	Runyon, Larry
	lrun@verizon.net,
	 ‘60

	116. 
	Gardner, Gary
	gnc3950@verizon.net,
	 ‘58

	117.
	Gardner, Carla
	gnc3950@verizon.net,
	 ‘68

	118.  
	Sutton, Bob
	Phermone@ij.net,
	 

	119.
	Schwartz, Bill
	jraschwartz@webtv.net, 
	

	120. 
	Schwartz, Rose Ann
	roseannschwartz@webtv.net,
	

	121.
	Young, Nnorman & Barbara  (Evans)
	barbnorm2@juno.com,
	 ‘56

 ‘51 

	122.
	Lybarger, Susan M  (Smith)
	lybarger2@msn.com,
	 ‘68

	123.
	Ayres, Alan L. 
	ala@frtci.net  
	

	124.
	Nix, Mary Nell (Fessel)
	mnnix28@verizon.net
	 ‘46

	125.
	Bentsen, Tanya (Iaun)
	tanya_bentsen@yahoo.com,
	 ‘66

	126.
	Wagner, Boyd
	bwagner@stlukes-hou.org, 
	

	127.
	Joel, Patti (Bunting)
	thejoels@sbcglobal.net,
	 ‘60

	128.
	Clodfelter, Mary Louise (Stout)
	n9qza@yahoo.com,
	 ‘55

	129.
	Hobart, Sharon
	slhobart@sbcglobal.net, 
	 ‘77

	130.
	King, Cathy (Gantenbein)
	Destalec@wmconnect.com,
	 ‘73

	131.  
	Dodson, Marshall

(aka) Buddy
	buddodson1@comcast.net,
	 ‘47

	132.
	Brock, Marilyn (Nelson) 
	marilynbrock@wabash.net,
	 ‘56

	133.
	Stoddard,  Ralph
	stodralp@peoplepc.com, 
	 ‘56

	134.
	Olsen, Juldine (Scherer,Maloney) 
	Juldine@aol.com,
	 ‘58

	135.
	Cummings, Mary (Noerenberg)
	cummings_mary@msn.com,
	 ‘70

	136.
	Webb, Paula (Eggley)
	cpwebb88@earthlink.net,
	 ‘67

	137.
	Tuttle, Janet Jan  (Garrett) 
	jjtuttle@flash.net,
	 ‘51

	138.
	Parker, Kevin
	kevindaun@yahoo.com,
	 ‘77

	139. 
	Parker,  Daun (McKinney)
	kevindaun@yahoo.com,
	 ‘83

	140.
	Reckling, Ruth (Wrinkler)
	Rrecklings@aol.com, 
	 ‘59

	141. 
	Smith, Clarence
	smithcj2@verizon.net, 
	 ‘60

	142.
	Smith, Judy (Fritschle)
	smithcj2@verizon.net, 
	 ‘59

	143.
	Patterson, Joann (Jones)
	dpatt_281@msn.com,
	 ‘48

	144.
	Keiffer, Sam
	skeiffer@q.com,
	 ‘60

	145.
	Bertram, Alice (Ayers) 
	frednalice@verizon.net, 
	 ‘60

	146.
	Hughes, Keith 
	nkeithhughes@bellsouth.net, 
	 ‘54

	147.
	Rice, Wanda (Lomas)
	wandarr@earthlink.net ,
	 ‘74

	148.
	Webb, Paula (Eggley)
	cpwebb88@earthlink.net, 
	 ‘67

	149.
	Pearsall, Debbie (Cummins) 
	dpowasso@cox.net,
	 ‘69

	150.
	Rice, Lagretta ,  Sue
	ls_rice@mindspring.com, 
	 ‘74

	151.
	Little, Wilma (Cutshaw) 
	wc-little@juno.com,
	 ‘58

	152.
	Burge, Cathy (Cooper) 
	cathyb62@sbcglobal.net,
	 ‘62

	153.
	Varner, Bud
	covarner@hotmail.com,
	 ‘66


==============================================================================================================================

 

 

